Regular Meeting
June 6, 2024

The Mayor and Council for the City of Maysville met on Tuesday, June 6, 2024, at
Homer Street.

Present: Mayor Richard Presley, Councilmembers, Kim Wilmoth, Richard Parr,
Amanda Farley, and Brodriche Jackson. City Clerk/Administrator, Sandra Helton.

INVOCATION AND PLEDGE
The invocation was given by Mayor Richard Presley.

The Minutes of Regular Meeting April 1, 2024, was approved as read. The motion to
approve was made by Councilmember Richard Parr, seconded by Councilmember Kim
Wilmoth. Motion carried.

Councilmember Richard Parr made the motion to approve a part time position for the
Water and Sewer Department pending a job description for up to 30 hours a week with
the pay rate of $17.00 per hour. After a 90-day probationary period the pay would
increase to $18.00 per hour. Councilmember Amanda Farley seconded. Motion
carried.

Councilmember Kim Wilmoth made a motion to approve part time help to assist the
City Clerk with administrative duties for 32 hours a week. For $18-20 per hour with a
90-day probationary period. It was agreed upon by Mayor and Council for Utility
Billing clerk to handle soil and erosion administrative duties following a 30 day period.
Amanda Farley seconded. Motion carried.

Councilmember Kim Wilmoth made a motion to increase the rate of pay for incoming
part time officers to $ 20.00 per hour. Councilmember Richard Parr seconded. Motion
carried

Councilmember Richard Parr made a motion to purchase two flock cameras with 2
cell phones included in the amount of $7300.00. Councilmember Amanda Farley
seconded. Motion carried.

Councilmember Kim Wilmoth made a motion to have security cameras installed in the
city clerk’s office as well as two outside cameras located at corners of City Hall.
Councilmember Amanda Farley seconded. Kim Wilmoth, Amanda Farley and Richard
Parr voted in favor. Brodriche Jackson voted against it. Motion carried 3-1.



Councilmember Kim Wilmoth made a motion to purchase Black Mountain Software
for $12000.00. Richard Parr seconded the motion. Motion carried. Purchase of the
Software would be paid out of Water and Sewer Account.

After reviewing two bids and some discussion, the mayor and council agreed to table
the purchase of the Skid Steer due to wanting to have more bids.

Councilmember Kim Wilmoth made a motion to close the Library on October 14%,
2024, to allow the Librarian and staff to attend training. Amanda Farley seconded.
Motion carried.

Councilmember Kim Wilmoth made a motion to allow Mayor Richard Presley to have
authority to request T-SPLOST monies from Jackson County. Richard Parr seconded.
Motion carried.

The Mayor and Council recognized and thanked Will Cox for his work in Veteran’s Park.
He built some beautiful benches and did some awesome fence work at the park to help
advance his Eagle Scout goals. Will belongs to Troop 35 of the Commerce Eagle Scouts,
and we are so proud of his accomplishments!

The meeting was adjourned at 7:11 pm by a motion made by Councilmember Richard
Parr. Councilmember Brodriche Jackson seconded. Motion carried.




